
Fall Property Tax Reminder 

Due Date November 10th, 2025 

 

 The pay 2025 property taxes were mailed on April 9, 2025. To save tax dollars, both the Spring 
and Fall coupons are mailed in the same envelope. You will not receive a second statement for the Fall 
coupon in the mail. If you have misplaced or never received this bill you can go to our website and 
reprint the bill www.co.hendricks.in.us.  

If your taxes are no longer paid by your mortgage company through an escrowed account, you 
will need to pay from the bill you originally received. If you are unsure, we suggest that you contact your 
mortgage company. 

There is often a lot of confusion when a property is bought or sold about who is responsible for 
the property taxes. This is an agreement made between the buyer and seller. If you have questions or 
concerns regarding the responsibility of your taxes, we suggest contacting your title company or realtor. 

Operating hours for conducting business in the Treasurer’s office are Monday through Friday, 
8:00 am – 4:00 pm we do not close for lunch. We will NOT have extended hours for the fall tax 
installment on the due date.  

Payment may also be made at the following Hendricks County banks: First National Bank, 
Hendricks County Bank and Trust, North Salem State Bank and State Bank. Payments are not posted until 
they are received by the Hendricks County Treasurer. You must present your current year’s tax coupon at 
the bank along with your payment. The bank is unable to accept any delinquent or prior years’ tax 
payments. Please note that First Merchants Bank will NOT be taking tax payments this year. 

If you are mailing your tax payment, remember that it is considered on time if postmarked by 
the US Postal Service on or before November 10, 2025. If there is any question about whether a 
payment will have a timely postmark, we encourage you to obtain a certificate of mailing from the post 
office. Checks must be written in blue or black ink. 

Payments should be mailed directly to the Hendricks County Treasurer; 355 South Washington 
Street, #240, Danville, IN 46122.  

For electronic payment options, please go to www.co.hendricks.in.us please click on Property 
Info. The county is prohibited by law from paying the convenience fees. Convenience fees vary by 
payment option selected. All fees are subject to change and will be added to your total if you choose to 
use an electronic payment. 

Our night deposit box is located on the south side of the Government Center in Danville by the 
south entrance door #6. Payments may be deposited in this box at any time prior to midnight on 
November 10th, 2025, and will be considered on time. Please enclose your payment and bill coupon in 
an envelope when using the night deposit box. Your imaged cancelled check will serve as your receipt. 
We will no longer mail receipts. 

For questions about the payment of your taxes, please call the Treasurer’s Office at 317-745-
9220 or email the Treasurer’s Office at treasurerdept@co.hendricks.in.us. 
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